
LDFLA BOARD MEETING 
April 11, 2019 

 
Minutes of Meeting 

At the Law Office of Lynch & Foley, P.C. 
 

Present:  Stephanie, Jim F., Courtney, Jay, Pete, Teena, Rich, and Ira. Chip Paison was 
also present. 

Katie and Dave participated by telephone.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:02pm. 
 

1. Follow-up from the 2/7/19 meeting (sometimes combined with new business) 
 

a. Jim F- share his and Stephanie’s thoughts with Jeff?- vote on policies; establish the 
minimum fund amount for the minutes—Jim will get back to Jeff, and we will vote on 
the policies and establish the minimum fund amount for the minutes at the next 
meeting.  
 

At 6:05p.m. Karen joined the meeting, and Teena had to step out for an EMT emergency. She returned at 
6:12pm in the middle of the discussion of 1f, after skipping the discussion of 1b.  
 

b. Teena- proposal re possible buoy regulations and signage that we may want to post; 
committee work on examining the rules shared in the brochure handed out at the Annual 
Mtg to determine whether any info should be shared with the Membership?—Teena will 
check with the towns regarding any zoning limitations in connection with posting 
signs. She will also check with Holly at Kampersville about posting signs at the 
Kampersville beach. Courtney moved to approve purchasing two signs for the 
Waterhouses’ launch, and two signs for the Fern Lake launch (one regarding invasive 
species, and the other regarding general rules). The motion was seconded by Rich but 
then modified to include two similar signs to be posted at the Kampersville beach if 
Holly approves the same as well as two to be posted by the docks at Waterhouses’ for 
boats docking there. (The costs for the signs decrease as the number of signs purchased 
increases.) The motion passed unanimously (so Teena can purchase the approved 
signs).  
 
Since the towns were not thrilled with the idea of ordinances addressing the buoy 
situation, and the buoy prompting the discussion in the first place has now been removed 
from Lake Dunmore, it was agreed that we would take no further action at this time on 
this subject.  
 
The water safety and membership committees will work together to put together 
some sort of brochure which addresses lake rules and other helpful information to 
be shared with membership and renters. Their work will include a discussion about 
how to disseminate the information. We will address this at the next meeting.  
 

c. Jay- what did you learn about what might be involved with updating the map?—Since 
Rich had enough of the current maps to meet existing needs, we all agreed to table this 
topic for a later date.  
 



d. Rich- send another photo to Katie for posting on the website? –Rich sent another photo, 
and we tried to rectify the issue by taking additional photos at the meeting to be 
forwarded to Chip to be posted on the website.  
 

e. Katie-Theft around the lake—Katie no longer had anything she wished to discuss, but if 
she does, she will communicate with Jim F about it.  
 

f. Jim M- can we use the new treatment with the next application of the herbicide?- based 
on which treatment we’ll be using, we need to determine what legwork needs to be 
completed in connection with the upcoming application of herbicide –We cannot use the 
new treatment product. Pete will reach out to Counterpoint to give them a heads up 
about the upcoming treatment. Given the needs of the camp and the optimal times for 
application, we are looking to apply the herbicide June 12, 2019. According to the 
application, boating and fishing activities can resume the next day, and swimming can 
resume within 24 hours of the application. Drinking and using the water to prepare food 
will have to wait until the results come back from being tested. The AIS Committee will 
communicate with the State/Branbury State Park so they can warn any entities that 
might be using the park at that time.  
 
Katie asked whether Solitude should come to speak at the annual meeting; it would cost 
$500.00. Given the limited number of members in attendance and the fact that the board 
can present the necessary information, we decided against the same.  
As with the last application, notice will be hand-delivered to those required around the 
lakes. The AIS Committee will spearhead organizing, with the crew employees, what 
needs to be done to meet the requirements of the permit. Jim F. will be available to 
consult with about how things were done the last time.  

 
g. Jay- is Chip willing to chair the Communications Committee and return to the board?—

So far Chip has only committed to working with the Communications Committee to do 
the website updates. We still need someone to help with email blasts and organize the 
Committee as a chair (and fill a board vacancy). Chip will continue to consider 
whether these are duties he may be willing and able to fulfill.  
 

h. Ira- what did Chip have to say about the publicizing the Shoreline Watcher’s Network/do 
we need to do anything on this topic?—Ira is rewriting the volunteer page for the 
website and to also be included in an email blast.  
 

i. Jeff- send a letter re opposing the closing of the Fish Hatchery?—Jim F. took care of this, 
and the Fish Hatchery will apparently remain operational until 2022.  
 

2. Committee reports not previously circulated—We will address updates from the 
Legislative Committee and IAC in connection with the next board meeting.  

 
3. New business 

 
a. Ira- renters rules—See 1b above  

 
b. Should the welcome package include a map and a directory?—Clarification was obtained 

that only welcome packages for new members (as opposed to new home owners) include 
a map and directory.  
 



c. Anything else to be included in the directory?—No one had anything else to be included 
beyond feedback which has already been provided to Lorraine Abrahamson.  
 

d. Reschedule the June 6th mtg?—The meeting has been rescheduled for June 11, 2019 
at 6:00pm at Keewaydin, who has graciously offered to provide dinner as well.  
 

e. Dave- the Vermont Coalition of Lakes’ request for support in meeting with state 
legislators to support aeration as a lake restoration approach—Dave is not sure of the 
soundness of the approach suggested, and Rich had a concern about alienating the State if 
we were to offer the support requested. Dave even expressed the possibility of declining 
to be members of the Coalition in the future. The Coalition’s focus seems to be limited to 
providing aeration to Lake St. Catherine and Lake Bomoseen. As such, it was agreed we 
would not provide the support requested at this time.  
 

f. Other?—Jim F. reported that the BLSG reached a settlement of the recent litigation. Jay 
reported that the BLSG has insufficient funds to provide full application of what is 
needed. Work is being done in the Legislature to hopefully obtain more funding.  

 
Pete reported about a rabid coyote on Smead Rd that was ultimately killed.  
 
Chip has ideas for the nominating committee which he will share with the same.  
 
Ira will check with Jim M. regarding whether he has additional nets. Jay moved to 
approve the purchase of 72 more nets for the membership. The motion was second by 
Pete and passed unanimously. (The cost is about $3 each).  

   
4. Adjourn—At 7:36 pm, Courtney moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by 

Jay and passed unanimously.  


